
  
 

 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 
SPECIAL MEETING 
August 22, 2023 

 
The Cherry County Board of Commissioners convened in special session on August 22, 2023 in the Commissioners 
Meeting Room of the Cherry County Courthouse, as per notice conspicuously posted on August 17, 2023 at 10:30 
a.m. at the following public places: Valentine Public Library, Valentine Post Office, Cherry County Clerk’s Office, 
Cherry County Courthouse front door, and the Public Notices section of the Cherry County website.  The current 
agenda being on file in the office of the County Clerk. The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Chairman 
DeNaeyer. Roll call was taken. Present for the meeting were Cherry County Commissioners Martin DeNaeyer, Nina 
Nelson, Mike McConaughey, and Cherry County Clerk Brittny Longcor. The Open Meetings Act Poster was 
acknowledged by Chairman DeNaeyer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The purpose of the special session was to conduct a budget workshop. The Board reviewed Cherry County budget 
requests for fiscal year 2023-2024 and met with road department employees to review expense requests. 
Adjustments to capital expenditures to allow for interfund transfers to the Disaster (Road Bond) Fund were 
discussed.  
 
At 2:56 p.m. Chairman DeNaeyer declared the meeting adjourned. 

 
These minutes are not the official record and may be corrected. A copy of the approved, official minutes is available 
to the public in the Cherry County Clerk’s Office. 

 


